
 

 

 

30 West Superior Street 
Duluth, MN 55802-2093 
www.mnpower.com 

     
 
 
March 13, 2025 

  
VIA E-FILING 
Will Seuffert 
Executive Secretary 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
121 7th Place East, Suite 350 
St. Paul, MN 55101-2147 
  
Re:  In the Matter of Minnesota Power’s Application for  

Approval of its 2025-2039 Integrated Resource Plan  
Docket No. E015/RP-25-127  
IRP FILING UPDATE  

  
Dear Mr. Seuffert: 
  
On March 3, 2025, Minnesota Power (or the “Company”) filed its 2025-2039 Integrated 
Resource Plan (“IRP”) for Minnesota Public Utilities Commission (or the “Commission”) 
approval. The Company submitted the core plan evaluation with its March 3rd filing and 
indicated that supporting appendices would be filed by the end of the month. As noted in 
Appendix P (Compliance Index/Cross Reference List) in the March 3rd filing, Minnesota 
Power will include the supporting appendices listed below in its supplemental filing:   
 

 Appendix D (Future Resource Options) 
 Appendix E (Environmental Policy)  
 Appendix F (Transmission Planning) 
 Appendix I (Carbon-Free Standard Compliance)  
 Appendix K (Detailed Analysis)  
 Appendix M (Socioeconomic Impact Analysis)  
 Appendix N (Engagement Report and Societal Cost Benefit Analysis)  
 Appendix O (Hibbard Retirement Study) 

 
Minnesota Power will file the remaining appendices no later than March 31, 2025. The 
Company will also update and revise Appendix P when it submits the supplemental 
materials.  
 
Please contact me at (218) 355-3297 or jkuklenski@mnpower.com with any questions 
regarding this filing. 
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Respectfully,  

              

Jennifer Kuklenski 
Regulatory Strategy and Policy Manager 
Minnesota Power 
30 W Superior Street 
Duluth, MN 55802  
 

 
JK:th 
Attach.  
cc: Service List 
 



 
 
 
STATE OF MINNESOTA )   AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE VIA 
 )ss    ELECTRONIC FILING  
COUNTY OF ST. LOUIS  ) 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
I, Tiana C. Heger of the City of Duluth, County of St. Louis, State of Minnesota, 
hereby certify that on the 13th day of March, 2025, I electronically filed a true and 
correct copy of Minnesota Power’s Letter in Docket No. E015/RP-25-127 on the 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission and the Energy Resources Division of the 
Minnesota Department of Commerce via electronic filing. The persons on  
E-Docket’s Official Service List for this Docket were served as requested. 

 

    
Tiana Heger 


